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Drop in meeting Ōpōtiki District Council 
by David and Peter Abernethy 
 
We represent the seven owners of lot 19, a beach front property in the middle bay of 
Whanarua Bay.   

We are the children of Nancy Gardiner.    

In 1966 our mother and her first husband (Stewart Abernethy) purchased lot 19 from Romio 
Wirepa.  In 1968 Stewart died.   

In 2012 our mother Nancy gifted lot 19 to us.  Sadly, our mother passed away earlier this 
month aged 90.   

We represent ourselves, our partners, our 23 children and our 11 grandchildren.  We number 
48. 

We will be separately providing a submission about our concerns regarding the proposal to 
transfer lots 66 and 80 of the Whanarua Bay Recreation Reserve to Te Whānau a Apanui: 

 

 

 


